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ESTABLISHMENT OF SAN MATEO ATHLETIC CLUB AND AQUATICS CENTER  
AT COLLEGE OF SAN MATEO 

 
On July 22, 2009 an information report was presented to the Board of Trustees providing the background 
of the proposed fitness center to be located in Building 5 at College of San Mateo.  Given the unstable 
financial situation with the State budget and future economic unknowns, the creation of an Athletic Club 
and Aquatics Center in the near future presents major challenges to the College and the District. In the 
District there is very little expertise or knowledge of the administration of a fitness center or an aquatics 
center. In order for the new Athletic Club and Aquatics Center to be successful, there must be an 
aggressive marketing campaign and membership drive well before the opening of the club and center, 
which is scheduled to occur in February 2010.   
 
At a time when we are reducing programs and eliminating positions within the District, it is not prudent to 
be recruiting and hiring our own staff to oversee a marketing campaign and membership drive. Again, 
given our lack of expertise in fitness centers, it is our contention that to be successful in operating a 
fitness center that is profitable, we need to hire that expertise through a company that is expert in all 
aspects operating a fitness center. At this time, we are seeking to hire a consultant in a professional 
services contract to assist the District with pre-opening marketing and membership recruitment.   
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the Board of Trustees approve contracting with Club One for consulting services 
to assist the District in pre-opening marketing of the Athletic Club; recommendations for staffing of the 
Athletic Club and Aquatics Center; and guidance in budget assumptions and fees and member services 
policies and procedures, in an amount not to exceed $65,000 during the period beginning October 1, 2009 
and ending January 31, 2010. 
 
 
 
































